[image: image4.emf]   

 

 

Montessori   Program   Registration  Notice    

  WHAT IS MONTESSORI?      Montessori is a program of choice offered by School  District #43.      The program provides a rich learning environment for  students.  It is based on Montessori principles and  fulfills   the expectat ions of the Ministry of Education.      The program is available to students in Kindergarten to  Grade 8.      The Montessori approach supports continuous  progress, as students learn to work on personal goals  and academic challenges.      Students learn to work   independen tly, in small groups   and as peer leaders.      The program is delivered following the Montessori  philosophy of learning.      Students make use of a variety of information sources  in their project work, including explorations,  technology, print and human resources.      The program s upports students in becoming lifelong  learners and global citizens of the world.     REGISTRATION PROCESS :      Children must be entering Kindergarten or Grade One  in Sept ember  20 12 .      Registration forms wil l be available at the January 1 6 ,  20 12    inform ation meeting   (see below) ,   at the  following Montessori elementary schools:  Aspenwood  (in - catchment placements only   and based on space  availability ) ,  Baker Drive,  Hampton Park,  Harbour  View, James Park, Miller Park, and Seaview , and on  the district website:     www.sd43.bc.ca/Programs/Montessori .        Completed registration forms must be mailed or hand  delivered  ( no faxes  or emails  accepted )   to the  Coquitlam School Board Office (550 Poirier Street,  Coquitlam , V3J 6A7) no later than  4:30 pm on  Wedn es day, January 25 , 20 1 2 .         There are a number of spaces available for Late  Montessori Program registration in Grade 6 at  Montgomery Middle School   and Grade 6/7 at Scott  Creek Middle School .  Please contact  Mr. Rob Mc Faul  at 604 - 939 - 7367 or  Montgomery@sd43.bc.ca   or Ms.  Judy Robb at 604 - 945 - 0156 or   ScottCreek@sd43.bc.ca    for further information.    
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Mundy Road Elementary Parent Notice
 2200 Austin Avenue Coquitlam, BC  V3K 2S1                                 

(604) 936-4271                          

(604)  936-9627 (fax)   

Principal:  Ms. K. Zimmer

Email:  kzimmer@sd43.bc.ca

January 2012
Dear Parents/Guardians;

Happy New Year and welcome back!  We hope that all our Mundy Road families had a wonderful holiday and enjoyed all the festivities that occurred throughout the season.  Students came back excited to share their personal recollections of their holiday time.  From all of us at Mundy Road, we wish all families a healthy, happy 2012.  

As we begin 2012 it is a wonderful opportunity to reflect on all the great things that took place over the past few weeks.  From our incredibly successful Christmas Market, to the concert on December 14th, concluding with our Pancake Breakfast on the 16th!  
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This is an important   document.  Please  arrange to have it translated  


We had gingerbread decorating in many classes, we had letters arrive from the North Pole – cold as can be, but students were still able to open them up!  

Mr. David and Mrs. Wood were very pleased with all the concert performances.   For the 3rd year in a row we had a phenomenal turnout for the concerts.  Montgomery Middle has been kind enough to share their gymnasium, sound system, piano and chairs and we could not do it without them!  
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A special thank you goes out to all the parents who helped with the supervision and getting classes on and off the large stage.  I also want to send a big thank you to everyone who participated in our first ever raffle for front row seats.  There were 38 seats – 19 pairs, and it was a big success.  Thank you to all the parents who waited patiently in the hallway as we got your children organized in their classes prior to the gym being opened.  The “cookie draw” held at both the afternoon and evening concerts has become part of our concert tradition, thanks to Mrs. Clement and her hand decorated cookies.  The money raised will go towards technology in the school.

[image: image8.wmf]Our Pancake Breakfast was the start of a wonderful last day of school for December!  The gym was buzzing with children who were eagerly anticipating their pancakes, sausages and juice.  We also had live music provided by the talented pianist Young Lee, a grade 8 student from Montgomery Middle.  It certainly added to our already festive event!  We were honoured to have Ms. Gerri Wallis, our School Trustee, and Ms. Kim Wakil from the Board Office, join us for the Pancake Breakfast.  This was their first experience with our famous Pancake Breakfast and they had rave reviews for both students and parents at this event.
[image: image9.wmf]The secret surprise visitor – Santa – was greeted with LOUD cheers!  Santa handed out treats and mingled with the children and he was his jolly self throughout his visit! The Pancake Breakfast really is special and this year’s students were encouraged to wear their PJs for the day.  If you were here for the breakfast you know firsthand how excited and happy everyone was.  If you were not able to attend – I’m sure your child(ren) shared their excitement with you.  It really is an event that brings out the best of the season and there is nothing quite like being around the energy from excited children.  
To all the parent helpers - thank you!   Your assistance and support made all our special events run very smoothly.  All of our extra events happened because parents and families got involved.  It is what makes Mundy Road such a great place!  The breakfast - a huge undertaking - was the result of the expert coordination of Mrs. Dalene Schulz who made it all come together.  Thank you to Mrs. Schulz and all of you who came out to support our Pancake Breakfast – now a time honoured tradition at Mundy Road! 
SCHOOL WIDE CALENDAR

	Ready, Set, Learn for 3 and 4 year olds and their parents
	Monday, January 16th 1 – 3:30 pm

	Montessori Program for Middle School 

Both sessions are held at Winslow Center in the Gallery Room
	January 16th.  (repeated) one at 5 pm and one at 7 pm.  

	Hot Dog Day
	Tuesday, January 17th 

	PAC Meeting (in the library)
	Wednesday, January 18th  7 pm 

	Coffee with the Principal
	Monday, January 23rd  9 am–10 am

	Pro-D Day – Non-Instructional Day for Students
	Friday, January 27th

	Popcorn Day
	Tuesday, January 31st (recess)

	Kindergarten Registration for September 2012
	February 7th, 8th and 9th 

	Primary Students to the Vancouver Symphony Orchestra 
	Wednesday, February 8th leaving at 11 am

	[image: image10.wmf]Hot Dog Day & Valentine’s Day 
	 Tuesday, February 14th 

	District Pro-D Day – Non-Instructional Day for Students
	Friday, February 17th 

	Popcorn Day
	Tuesday, February 28th 

	Wear a PINK T-Shirt, or something Pink and support Anti-Bullying Day
	Wednesday, February 29th 

	Fine & Performing Arts Presentation –with ‘Fizzical Fissicks’ 
	March 7th – 9:30 am

	Hot Lunch – Pizza Day
	March 8th 

	Spring Break starts 
	March 12th – March 23rd

	School Reopens
	March 26th – Monday

	Good Friday
	April 6th – Friday

	Easter Monday
	April 9th – Monday

	Hot Dog Day
	April 10th – Friday

	Ice Cream Day
	April 17th – Tuesday

	Pro D Day – Non-Instructional Day for Students
	April 20th – Friday

	Sports Day 
	May 17th - Thursday

	Pro D Day – Non Instructional Day for Students
	May 18th – Friday

	Victoria Day  Holiday
	May 21st – Monday

	Welcome to Kindergarten -new September 2012 Kindergarten students & their parents
	May 23rd – Wednesday – 6:30 pm

	Parent Thank you Tea
	May 30th - Wednesday

	Hip Hop 
	June 11th – June 15th 

	Hip Hop Performance – all grades
	June 15th – 1 pm

	Last Day for Students 
	June 28th 

	Last Day for Teachers
	June 29th 


· As new events get scheduled, our calendar changes.  Please ensure you check our calendar closely for new additions to our calendar, or go on line at www.mundyroad.ca
As you may know, the final phase of the new playground will arrive and be installed sometime in the next few weeks.  The Space Net has been a very popular and sought after climbing apparatus, and the new playground circuit will go beside the Space Net.   Students are very excited to see their newest playground equipment and we will send home an announcement when it is open!  The Mundy Road school community is very fortunate to have so many supporters for their playground initiative and the students will benefit for decades.  Thank you for your support of our school.  
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FSA for Grade 4 students
Over the next 6 week time frame the Grade 4 students will be participating in the Ministry of Education’s Foundation Skills Assessment (FSA). The FSA is comprised of Reading, Writing and Numeracy tasks. There are written portions and online portions.  These assessments are a snapshot for you and your child to see how they are doing in the above noted areas, and are compared to evaluative norms developed by the Ministry of Education.  If you have a grade 4 child you will find a letter from Mr. Tom Grant, our Superintendent, regarding participation and use of the FSA’s.
[image: image12.wmf]Just a reminder that we are reminding students to wear jackets when they are outside, as well as mittens or gloves and toques.   However some jackets, mittens, gloves, toques and extra t-shirts have found a new home in our ‘Lost and Found’ located by the stairway.  If your child is missing something, please come by and check out the vast array of items.

READY, SET, LEARN – For all 3 and 4 year olds 
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 Do you have a 3 or 4 year old child?  Please mark MONDAY, January 16th in your calendar.  From 1 to 3:30 pm in the Mundy Road Gym, there will be engaging activities for children who are 3 and 4 years of age.  There will be crafts, games, literacy and special guests to meet with parents.  We will have the Early Learning Coordinator here (Mrs. Andrea Hunter), Strong Start Facilitators, the Children’s Librarians from the local library, and administrators from Mundy Road, Baker Driver, Cape Horn, Meadowbrook, (Where the Reggio Emilio classes are starting!), RC MacDonald, and Riverview Park.  Please join us – it is a terrific event and everyone has a great time!
ODYSSEY OF THE MIND (OM)

Do you have a child who enjoys problem solving and working with their peers?  You should check out Odyssey of the Mind!  Their website is www.odysseybc.ca .  Student teams are made of 5 to 7 students and the students must be in grades 3, 4 or 5.  Each team needs 2 parent co-coaches.  Each team has 2 practices a week at the home of one of the parents, or can be held at school, after school.

The dates for this event are as follows:

January 21 – Coaches Training (only 1 coach needs to attend, but both coaches could attend)

March 31 (Saturday) Qualifying Tournament which is held locally

April 21 (Saturday) Provincial Tournament – also held locally

The team or teams select one problem to work on – they cannot select more than 1 problem.

Teams will need to be able to work quite independently and Ms. Nancy Greenall (our District Challenge Teacher) will be the coordinator.  Interested parents and students can contact Ms. Zimmer or Ms. Hein and when you leave your name, please include your email address.  Ms. Greenall will email all those interested so that teams can be set up.

KINDERGARTEN REGISTRATION FOR SEPTEMBER 2012

If you have children who will turn 5 by December 31st of 2012, we look forward to seeing you at our registration for kindergarten this February 7th, 8th and 9th.  We will have tables and chairs set up in the lobby for your convenience.  When you come into register you will need to bring the following documents:  

· Proof of citizenship for parent and child (any of the following:  a birth certificate; passport; PR Card; Canadian Citizenship Card)

· One of the following: Proof of BC Residence for parent (any of the following:  rental contract; property purchase contract; income tax statement, property tax statement)  or 
· Two of the following: Utility Bill, BC Care Card, BC Driver’s License; BC Vehicle Registration Canadian Social Insurance Number, Canadian Bank or Credit Card Statement, BC ID.    

We will advise you at registration of our ‘Welcome to Kindergarten’ event, which is for every new Kindergarten student and their parent(s).  If you know of a child in your neighbourhood that will be of kindergarten age, we would appreciate if you would pass this information on to them.   Please visit the district website at www.sd43.bc.ca for further information regarding Kindergarten Registration. 

Reggio Emilia Influenced Program – coming to Coquitlam!
There will be a Reggio Emilia Influenced Program that will be located at Meadowbrook Elementary School and it is open to children entering Kindergarten to Grade 3 in September 2012.

Registration forms will be available at the January 17, 2012 information meeting (see below) and on the district website: www.sd43.bc.ca/Programs/Reggio
Parent Information Meeting - Tuesday, January 17, 2012 - 6:45-8:30 pm –

Gallery Room at Winslow Center - 1100 Winslow Avenue, Coquitlam

What is a Reggio Emilia Influenced Program?
A Reggio Emilia Influenced approach has several guiding principles:

The Image of the Child: Children are powerful, capable and resourceful.

Emergent Curriculum: Builds from the natural curiosities of children. Sometimes it will emerge from the

children’s interests or may also be sparked by the teacher strategically putting out a provocation to see

how the children respond or by posing inquiry based questions that deepen learning and understanding.

Project Work: In depth studies that develop out of children’s ideas, questions, and interests. Projects

may last for short or extended periods of time and may involve individuals, small groups or the whole

class. With teacher support children choose what materials to use to support their explorations and how

to research, share and re-represent their learning’s.

Representational Development: The arts play a key role in Reggio influenced practice and are

integrated into daily activities to maximize children’s development. This is consistent with Howard

Gardner’s multiple intelligences.

The Role of the Environment: The environment is seen as the third teacher. Careful consideration is

given to the look and feel of the classroom environment: indoors and out, which are organized for small,

medium and large group project work.

Documentation: Children’s learning becomes visible through regular documentation. Teachers take

photographs of children in action and they record their words to describe their learning experience.

Parent Involvement: Parents are seen as partners in their child’s education and will regularly meet to

discuss their child’s development.

Sense of Community: Educators work together with all children, families, and community

partners/members to create a strong identity and interconnectedness that supports all learners.

SNOWFALL AND SCHOOL CLOSURES          
[image: image14.wmf]Just a reminder in this colder weather that snow may be visiting us in the near future.  In case of extreme snow fall, and to find out whether the school will be closed due to the heavy snowfall,  please check www.sd43.bc.ca or tune into CKNW (AM 980) or CKWX (AM 1130) for regular updates on whether the school is closed.  The School District website posting is official.  Be sure to hit the refresh key when checking back on the website.  If parents believe the local conditions are unsafe, they should keep their child(ren) at home.  Please do not call the school to request information about closures as staff are attempting to make it to work under adverse conditions and may be trying to call in their location.  Thank you for your cooperation in this matter.  
VANDALISM 
Mundy Road staff and students were very pleased to come back from the break with no vandalism!  Your efforts to combat the vandalism have made a difference.  We are very appreciative of the support of the Mundy Road community – thank you.

COMMUNITY INFORMATION


[image: image1.emf]School District No. 43 (Coquitlam)   Cross Catchment Process 201 2   –   201 3     Parents have the right to choose the school their children attend subject to availability of space.   Should you want to choose a school other than your neighbourhood   catchment school you must  submit a “Cross Catchment Form” as outlined below.     All Kindergarten students must be registered for Kindergarten  at their catchment school   on February  7 ,  8 , or  9 th   before   completing a Cross Catchment Form.     Features of the 2012 - 2013   Cross Catchment Process:        There are two separate forms:   o   Kindergarten Cross Catchment    o   Grades 1 - 12 Cross Catchment    o   All   registrations will  begin February 10 th   @ 9:00 a.m. and close February 22 nd     at  4:00 p.m.      The District is encouraging use of the  electronic version of the application form accessed  through the District website ( www.sd43.bc.ca ) beginning February  10 th      Paper forms will also be available at all schools and on the District Website as of    February  10 th .  All completed paper forms must be returned  in person or by mail   to the  School district Office at 550 Poirier Street, Coquitlam  V3J 6A7 by the closing date.   Faxed  or email copies will not be accepted .      Process details:   o   Requests will be processed based o n the  availability of space in schools   and on a  first come - first served basis   (in - district priority then out - of - district) .   o   The system will automatically mark the time we receive the request for the online  process.   o   The receptionist will mark the date and ti me of all paper copies as they are received  at the front desk in the School Board Office.   o   The District will then enter the paper requests into the online system and record the  appropriate date and time.   o   Principals will be able to access information about r equests as they are received.   o   The process will close off promptly at 4:00 pm on February   22 nd .   o   The District response to cross catchment requests will be communicated in writing  and/ or email during the week of March 5 - 9, 2012.     Important Information about S chools at Capacity:   A number of schools have reached capacity and it is anticipated they will continue to be in this  position for the next few years.  Therefore, based on  limited   space, we want to clarify that the  District  may not   be in a position to honou r requests for cross catchment to the following schools:     Aspenwood, Glen, Glenayre, Panorama Heights and Pinetree Way   Elementary Schools.       However, please be aware that the District can only approve “cross catchment requests” up   to   the available space in any given school.                    
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Bilingual  Mandarin  Program   Registration  Notice   for 201 2  

  WHAT IS  THE  BILINGUAL  MANDARIN PROGRAM ?      Bilingual  Mandarin  is a program of choice offered by  School District #43   at the Kindergarten   through   grade  t hree   level for the 2012 /2013  school year and  is   located  at Walton Elementary School .      R egardless of their first language,  the program offers all  students  the possibility of completing fifty percent of the  prescribed BC curriculum in  Mandarin (Mandarin  Language Arts, Math, Health and Career, and PE) and  fifty percent of the prescribed BC curriculum in  English  (English Language Arts, Science and Social Studies and  Fine Arts).      S tudents develop strong communication skills in both  English and Mandarin.      Students develop their knowledge of other cultures and  th e program  helps prepare students for the global  economy.     REGISTRATION PROCESS :      Children must be entering Kindergarten or Grade One in  Sept ember  20 12 .      Registration forms wil l be available at the  January 1 7 ,  20 12   information meeting   (see below)   at  Walton  El ementary School , and on the district website:    www.sd43.bc.ca/Programs/Mandarin Bilingual .        Completed registration forms must be mailed or hand  delivered  ( no faxes  or emails  accepted )   to the   Coquitlam  School Board Office  (550 Poirier Street, Coquitlam   V3J  6A7) no later than  4:30 pm on  Wedn es day, January 25 ,  20 1 2 .        Please note that registration   for Kindergarten/Grade One   is  done by a random draw and will be limited to the number of  spaces a vailable.    Siblings of students   already enrolled  in the  Bilingual Mandarin Program  at Walton   will be given first  priority .   Please clearly   identify sibling status on the  registration form .     Late registration forms will not be part of the draw.     A parent   in formation meeting  is   planned for:   Tues day, January  17,   20 12   ( 6:30   pm  –   8 : 0 0 pm)   Walton Elementary School  
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Late Montessori Registration

at Montgomery & Scott Creek Middle Schools

(Grade 6 entry)

AN INVITATION TO PARENTS:  If you are considering the Montessori program at middle school in September 2012, you are invited to attend an information meeting to learn about the program.  An information meeting regarding the middle school program will take place at:

SCOTT CREEK MIDDLE SCHOOL

1240 Lansdowne Dr., Coquitlam

Wednesday, February 1, 2012 at 7:00 pm

**Please note that for this year only Scott Creek will be accepting Gr. 7 students who have attended Montessori at the elementary level.

_______________________________________________________________________
For further information visit our website:  www.sd43.bc.ca or contact Rob McFaul, Principal, Montgomery Middle School at 604-939-7367 or e-mail: montgomery@sd43.bc.ca or Judy Robb, Principal, Scott Creek Middle School at 604-945-0156 or email: scottcreek@sd43.bc.ca
FRENCH IMMERSION INFORMATION

School District No. 43 (Coquitlam)

EARLY FRENCH IMMERSION REGISTRATION

PROCESS 2012-2013
‘Extend their horizons through learning another language!’

French Immersion ….

Offers all students whose first language is not French the possibility of completing the prescribed BC curriculum and learning French at the same time;

Helps students develop strong communication skills in both English and French; and

Expands cultural horizons and helps prepare students for the global economy.

Beginning this year, registration for the Early French Immersion Program will be available online from 9:00 a.m. January 19th to 4:00 p.m. January 25th, 2012.

Process details:

The district is encouraging use of the electronic version of the application form accessed through the district

website (www.sd43.bc.ca) beginning January 19th at 9:00 a.m. If you do not have computer access you may

wish to contact your catchment French Immersion school for assistance (please call ahead to make

arrangements).

Paper forms will also be available at the following schools and on the district website as of 9:00 a.m. on

January 19th: Glen, Glenayre, Irvine, Kilmer, Mary Hill, Nestor, Panorama, Porter and Rochester Elementary

Schools.

All completed paper forms must be returned in person or by mail to the school district office at 550 Poirier

St., Coquitlam V3J 6A7 by the closing date. Faxed or emailed copies will not be accepted.

You must register your child at the French Immersion school in your catchment. To find out which school is in your catchment, use our school locator at www.sd43.bc.ca/Schools/SchoolLocator.

Registrations will be processed based on a first come-first served basis. Students who have a sibling

already enrolled in the French Immersion program at the school will be given priority.

The system will automatically mark the time we receive the online registration.

An email confirmation will be sent confirming online registration receipt.

The receptionist will mark the date and time of all paper copies as they are received at the front desk at the

school district office.

The district will then enter the paper requests into the online system and record the appropriate date and time.

The registration process will close off promptly at 4:00 p.m. on January 25th.

Parents should receive communication from the school by February 3rd as to whether or not they were

successful in securing a placement.

AN INVITATION TO PARENTS:

If you are considering EARLY FRENCH IMMERSION in September, 2012 you are invited to attend an information meeting to learn about the program. Meetings will take place at:

GLENAYRE ELEMENTARY 





PORTER ST. ELEMENTARY

495 Glencoe Dr., Port Moody 





728 Porter St., Coquitlam

January 9th at 7:00 p.m. 





January 11th at 7:00 p.m.

KILMER ELEMENTARY 





NESTOR ELEMENTARY

1575 Knappen St., Pt.Coq. 





1266 Nestor St., Port Coquitlam

January 16th at 7:00 p.m. 





January 18th at 7:00 p.m.
Late French Immersion Registration

(Grade 6 entry)

AN INVITATION TO PARENTS: If you are considering LATE FRENCH IMMERSION in September, 2012 you are invited to attend an information meeting to learn about the program.  Meetings will take place at:

BANTING MIDDLE SCHOOL


PITT RIVER MIDDLE SCHOOL

820 Banting Drive, Coquitlam



2070 Tyner Street, Port Coquitlam

February 21st, 2012 at 7:00 p.m.


February 22nd, 2012 at 7:00 p.m
For further information visit our website:  www.sd43.bc.ca or contact Sophie Bergeron at 
604-937-6392. 
KidSport Tri-Cities Spring Used Equipment Sale

KidSport Tri-Cities is holding their much anticipated Annual Spring Used Sporting Goods Sale, Presented by Westminster Savings: 
Saturday, February 18th from 10am until 2pm
Riverside Secondary School,

2215 Reeve Street, Port Coquitlam
If you or your family is in to sports, we will save you money.  A huge variety of quality used sporting goods at incredible prices. Everything from Bikes and hockey gear to fitness equipment and wetsuits and everything in between.

To make this event a huge success KidSport needs equipment!  Families are encouraged to donate and drop off their used sporting goods of any kind from Feb 1-17 at the following locations:

Port Coquitlam Rec Centre
Port Moody Rec Centre

Poirier Sport and Leisure Complex

Cyclone Taylor Sports

Corner Sports - 2276 Elgin Ave. Poco

Thriftopolis - D-2579 Lougheed Hwy, Port Coquitlam
If you have used equipment taking up space in your garage or basement, this is a great opportunity to free up some space, donate the equipment (including bikes) and make a great contribution to our community.  Please remember to also come by the sale for some amazing deals 

FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT:

Chris Wilson, KidSport Tri-Cities 

Phone: 604-341-0241

Email: cwilson630@gmail.com
www.kidsporttricities.ca
Place des Arts Classes

Family Day at PdA!

Sunday, January 15, 1:30-3:30pm
Gather up the family and tour exhibitions in clay and multi-media. Then participate in a variety of all-ages, drop-in style workshops based on these exhibits. Don’t be intimidated by art, get engaged in it! Admission by donation. Reserve your spot by calling 604.664.1636.

Day of the Arts: Outer Space
District #43 Pro-D Day: Friday, February 17, 8:45am - 3:45pm
Day of the Arts: Outer Space features a variety of visual and performing arts classes that will take you out of this world! Kids from Kindergarten to grade 5 can mold and shape aliens from clay, explore space and meet alien life through drama games, play cosmic beats on Japanese Taiko drums, draw & paint a sleek flying machine, build a 3D environmental space station and more. To view the full time-table and class descriptions, visit www.placedesarts.ca or pick up a brochure at Place des Arts. Registration opens January 9 and may be done by phone at 604.664.1636, online at www.placedesarts.ca or in person at 1120 Brunette Ave., Coquitlam.
Place des Arts Spring Break Camp 

Monday, March 19 to Friday, March 23, 8:45am – 3:45pm
Place des Arts Spring Break Camp is back! This art camp offers a wide array of exciting activities in the visual and performing arts. Children in Kindergarten to Grade 5 choose one full-day block that runs Monday to Friday. Each block contains six classes of activities. Optional after-hours care is available until 5pm for a nominal fee. To view the full time-table and class descriptions, visit Place des Arts' website or pick up the Spring Break brochure at the centre. Registration opens January 30 and may be done by phone at 604.664.1636, online at www.placedesarts.ca or in person at 1120 Brunette Ave., Coquitlam.
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LEARN TO SWIM FAST.
Fast track your swim skills by joining the Coquitlam Sharks Aquatic Club.  We focus on swim techniques that get kids learning FAST and swimming FAST.

Come for a swim assessment or get some SWIM TIPS from our coaches on Dec 28 at CCAC from 10am to 1pm.

We will be taking Registrations for both our Swimming and Diving 2012 Winter Programs during that time.

Further details are available in the attached registration form, on the club website www.coquitlamsharks.org or contact our sports directors on swimming@coquitlamsharks.org and diving@coquitlamsharks.org
Coquitlam Sharks Aquatic club offers swimming, diving, water polo and synchronized swimming.
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Happy Days Playschool is currently accepting registration for the 2011/12 School year.�We offer morning and afternoon classes to those 3 and 4 years old.�This year we are pleased to announce the launch of our newest program- which is a 5�day per week class that runs from 12:30- 2:30pm. This program is aimed at getting children ready�for all day kindergarten, which is now being incorporated into all schools in Coquitlam.��The following classes are NOW accepting registration:��Crickets: Tuesday and Thursday 9:15-11:15am for those 3 years old (or turning 3 by December 31,�2011)�Dragonflies: Monday Wednesday Friday 9:15-11:15am for those 4 years old (or turning 4 by December�31, 2011)�Bumblebees: Monday to Friday 12:30- 2:30pm for those 4 years old (or turning 4 by December 31,�2011)��For more information visit our website at: www.HappyDaysPlayschool.ca
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School District No. 43 (Coquitlam)

Cross Catchment Process 2012 – 2013



Parents have the right to choose the school their children attend subject to availability of space.  Should you want to choose a school other than your neighbourhood catchment school you must submit a “Cross Catchment Form” as outlined below.



All Kindergarten students must be registered for Kindergarten at their catchment school on February 7, 8, or 9th before completing a Cross Catchment Form.



Features of the 2012-2013 Cross Catchment Process:



· There are two separate forms:

· Kindergarten Cross Catchment 

· Grades 1-12 Cross Catchment 

· All registrations will begin February 10th @ 9:00 a.m. and close February 22nd 
at 4:00 p.m.

· The District is encouraging use of the electronic version of the application form accessed through the District website (www.sd43.bc.ca) beginning February 10th

· Paper forms will also be available at all schools and on the District Website as of 
February 10th.  All completed paper forms must be returned in person or by mail to the School district Office at 550 Poirier Street, Coquitlam  V3J 6A7 by the closing date.  Faxed or email copies will not be accepted.

· Process details:

· Requests will be processed based on the availability of space in schools and on a first come-first served basis (in-district priority then out-of-district).

· The system will automatically mark the time we receive the request for the online process.

· The receptionist will mark the date and time of all paper copies as they are received at the front desk in the School Board Office.

· The District will then enter the paper requests into the online system and record the appropriate date and time.

· Principals will be able to access information about requests as they are received.

· The process will close off promptly at 4:00 pm on February 22nd.

· The District response to cross catchment requests will be communicated in writing and/or email during the week of March 5-9, 2012.


Important Information about Schools at Capacity:

A number of schools have reached capacity and it is anticipated they will continue to be in this position for the next few years.  Therefore, based on limited space, we want to clarify that the District may not be in a position to honour requests for cross catchment to the following schools:



Aspenwood, Glen, Glenayre, Panorama Heights and Pinetree Way Elementary Schools.	



However, please be aware that the District can only approve “cross catchment requests” up to the available space in any given school.
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		Bilingual Mandarin Program

Registration Notice for 2012



		WHAT IS THE BILINGUAL MANDARIN PROGRAM?

· Bilingual Mandarin is a program of choice offered by School District #43 at the Kindergarten through grade three level for the 2012/2013 school year and  is located at Walton Elementary School.

· Regardless of their first language, the program offers all students the possibility of completing fifty percent of the prescribed BC curriculum in Mandarin (Mandarin Language Arts, Math, Health and Career, and PE) and fifty percent of the prescribed BC curriculum in English (English Language Arts, Science and Social Studies and Fine Arts).

· Students develop strong communication skills in both English and Mandarin.

· Students develop their knowledge of other cultures and the program helps prepare students for the global economy.

REGISTRATION PROCESS:


· Children must be entering Kindergarten or Grade One in September 2012.

· Registration forms will be available at the January 17, 2012 information meeting (see below) at Walton Elementary School, and on the district website:  www.sd43.bc.ca/Programs/Mandarin Bilingual. 

· Completed registration forms must be mailed or hand delivered (no faxes or emails accepted) to the Coquitlam School Board Office (550 Poirier Street, Coquitlam  V3J 6A7) no later than 4:30 pm on Wednesday, January 25, 2012.  

Please note that registration for Kindergarten/Grade One is done by a random draw and will be limited to the number of spaces available.  Siblings of students already enrolled in the Bilingual Mandarin Program at Walton will be given first priority.  Please clearly identify sibling status on the registration form.

Late registration forms will not be part of the draw.

A parent information meeting is planned for:

Tuesday, January 17, 2012

(6:30 pm – 8:00 pm)

Walton Elementary School

2960 Walton Ave., Coquitlam
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		Montessori Program

Registration Notice





		WHAT IS MONTESSORI?

· Montessori is a program of choice offered by School District #43.

· The program provides a rich learning environment for students.  It is based on Montessori principles and fulfills the expectations of the Ministry of Education.

· The program is available to students in Kindergarten to Grade 8.

· The Montessori approach supports continuous progress, as students learn to work on personal goals and academic challenges.

· Students learn to work independently, in small groups and as peer leaders.

· The program is delivered following the Montessori philosophy of learning.

· Students make use of a variety of information sources in their project work, including explorations, technology, print and human resources.

· The program supports students in becoming lifelong learners and global citizens of the world.

REGISTRATION PROCESS:


· Children must be entering Kindergarten or Grade One in September 2012.

· Registration forms will be available at the January 16, 2012  information meeting (see below), at the following Montessori elementary schools: Aspenwood (in-catchment placements only and based on space availability), Baker Drive, Hampton Park, Harbour View, James Park, Miller Park, and Seaview, and on the district website:  www.sd43.bc.ca/Programs/Montessori. 

· Completed registration forms must be mailed or hand delivered (no faxes or emails accepted) to the Coquitlam School Board Office (550 Poirier Street, Coquitlam, V3J 6A7) no later than 4:30 pm on Wednesday, January 25, 2012.  

· There are a number of spaces available for Late Montessori Program registration in Grade 6 at Montgomery Middle School and Grade 6/7 at Scott Creek Middle School.  Please contact Mr. Rob McFaul at 604-939-7367 or Montgomery@sd43.bc.ca or Ms. Judy Robb at 604-945-0156 or  ScottCreek@sd43.bc.ca  for further information.

Please note that registration for Kindergarten/Grade One is done by a random draw and will be limited to the number of spaces available.  Late registration forms will not be part of the draw.

For parent convenience, 


two information meetings are planned for:

Monday, January 16, 2012

(4:00 pm – 5:00 pm; or 7:00 pm – 8:00 pm)

Gallery Room - Winslow Centre

1100 Winslow Avenue, Coquitlam

For more information visit our Web site at www.sd43.bc.ca
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September 2012 Registration

OPEN HOUSE

Saturday 10:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.
January 215t 2012

155 Finnigan Street, Coquitlam

(on the grounds of Cape Horn Elementary)
604-521-5158
www.littleneighbours.com
Ongoing Registration




http://www.littleneighbours.com

http://www.littleneighbours.com




